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Book of magick spells to stop smoking



 



Introduction


Quitting smoking is a challenge, permanent and obsessive desire to
smoke, weight gain and other inconveniences rot your life. How to
get rid of these horrible spots on the skin, how not to become
obese?

You have to surround yourself with the right energy, these rituals
will help you wean yourself off effectively and control unwanted
side effects.








Spell to say
goodbye cigarettes


To be free of cigarettes



Brackets

• 6 gold-colored candles

• 1/2 liter of spring water

• 1 sprig of thyme (or 3 pinches of dried thyme)

• 1 sprig of fennel (or 3 pinches of fennel seeds)

• 3 verbena leaves (or 1 sachet of verbena for herbal tea)

• 3 mint leaves (or 1 sachet of mint for herbal tea)

• 3 lime leaves (or 1 sachet of lime for herbal tea)

• 1 cinnamon stick (or ground cinnamon)

• 9 grains of coarse sea salt

• 9 drops of green food coloring (see Comment 2)

• 1 mortar with pestle

• 1 wooden spatula (or spoon)

• 1 fondue pot with stove (see Comment 3)

• 1 fine sieve

• 1 cup

• 1 jar with airtight cap



Ritual



• On a Wednesday evening, arrange the candles in an isosceles
triangle, with 1 candle at each corner and 1 candle in the middle
of each side of the triangle. The apex of the triangle must point
to the North (see Comment 6). Light the candles, then turn off all
the other lights in the room.

• Put the thyme, fennel, verbena, mint, lime blossom, cinnamon and
salt in the mortar. Coarsely crush all these ingredients using the
pestle.

• Pour the spring water into the fondue pot and bring it to the
boil. As soon as the water begins to boil, pour the contents of the
mortar into it and, gently and continuously stirring everything
with the spatula, pronounce this incantation several times, slowly
and aloud: "I invoke all the Divinities and all the Cosmic Powers.
I conjure them to help me free myself from tobacco and never touch
a cigarette again".

• When there is only half of the liquid left in the caquelon,
strain the mixture into the cup using the strainer, then transfer
it to the pot. While waiting for the mixture to cool for 15
minutes, continue to recite the incantation while fixing your gaze
on the pot.

• Now add the food coloring to the mixture. Close the jar tightly,
shake it gently to mix its contents well.

• Store the jar in a secret place and let the candles burn out
completely. The session is now over.

• On the day of the next solstice or equinox (see Commentary 8),
empty the liquid contents of the jar into a lake, a river or the
toilet bowl.



Comments



1. This ritual is particularly effective in helping you quit
smoking for good.



2. Food coloring can be found in the baking aisle of
supermarkets.



3. The pot with stove will be used to boil the magic liquid. You
can use a fondue set, or a container that withstands heat and an
electric or gas stove.



4. The gold color of candles is ideal for attracting positive
cosmic influences and the benevolence of deities.



5. Wednesday is the day dedicated to Mercury, the god who favors
the realization of wishes.



6. Use a compass to properly determine the North direction.



7. If you are a believer, you can pray now for a few minutes; the
simplest words will be the best. You can also indulge in a brief
meditation.



8. In general, the winter solstice occurs on December 21; the
summer solstice, June 21; the vernal equinox, March 21; and the
autumnal equinox, September 21. But it can happen that these
astronomical events take place the day before or the day after
these dates. To be certain, consult an ephemeris calendar (postal
calendar or office diary, for example, . In such a calendar, the
day of the winter solstice, for example, is often indicated simply
by the word "Winter".



9. The essence of this ritual is to diffuse magical energies and
scents able to capture a maximum of positive waves. These waves are
supposed to attract the benevolent attention of the gods and
goddesses for the realization of your wishes.
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